
  

 

Mount Zion 

  Glad Tidings 
September 2017 

Labor Day - Office Closed 
Monday, September 4 

Sausage Sandwich Sale 
Friday, September 8 

Rally Day & Social Ministry Baby Project Blessing 
Sunday, September 10 

ELCA Godôs Work - Our Hands Service Day 
And Fellowship Lunch 
Sunday, September 17 

Spaghetti Dinner 
Saturday, September 23 

Womenôs Group Annual Road Trip 
Tuesday, September 26 
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Mt. Zion Lutheran Church 
 
 

1343 Long Lane Road 
Kutztown, PA 19530 

 
Church Office Hours 

Monday through Friday beginning September 11 
9:00 AMð1:00 PM 

Church Office Telephone Number 610-756-6210 
 
 

Pastoral Care Provider é.ééééé...Vicar Jeremiah T. Heydt 
Cell phone  972-839-9363 
Email   jtheydt@gmail.com 

 
         Church Secretaryéé.ééééé...Suzy Donchez  
         Church Council PresidentééééSandy Newkirk 
         Church Council Vice Presidentéé..Matt Dietrich 
    Church Council Secretaryéééé..Jenn McAteer 
         Treasurerééééééééééé.April Osterstock 
         Financial Secretaryéé..Diane Laub & Jeff Wetzel 
         Minister of Musicééééééééé.Sylvia Keller 
         Church Sextonééééééééé....Lillian Moyer 
         Webpage ééééééééééé.April Osterstock 
         Newsletter Editoréééééééé..Sharon Billger 

 

Newsletter e-mail: nighthawk2@dejazzd.com and 
mtzion6210@verizon.net 

Please submit items by the 15th of the month. 

 

http://www.mtzionkutztown.org/  
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From Vicar Jeremiah: 
 
ñLet us remember, that in the last judgment, we shall not be 
asked how learned we were and whether we displayed our learn-
ing before the worldé.Instead, we shall be asked how faithfully 
and child like a heart we sought to further the kingdom of God.ò  

           - Martin Luther   
 

This saying has hung on my door ever since I began public 
ministry. It reminds me of exactly what Jesus commanded 
his disciples to doé.GO ! 
For me, itôs been all about following that specific word. As a 
child, my Sunday School instructors continually said that I 
was going to be a pastor. Yes, that was my intention, to be 
sure, untilé..going to college. That changed everything. 
Met a girl, got married,  and was going to leave home and 
move to West Milton PA. Even my mother said when I left 
home, I would not come back (she was pretty much right about 

that). And off I went and so did my going to be a pastor for 
some twenty-three years. All the while I stayed connected 
to a church family, participated in any number of activities 
with that congregation. Life changed again after a split in 
our relationship and the possibility of my position with Inter-
national Paper being in danger as the sale of our facility 
loomed over us.  
  
Then I met Tina. I was going to live with her and her 
daughter. It was all going well. And then, you guessed 
itéélife changed again. We were going out of church one 
Sunday and there it was. Godôs irrevocable call in the form 
a poster on a bulletin board. Sure, it was an inanimate post-
er board, but I heard ñthe callò all too clearlyé.well, actually 
Tina heard it before Ié.she pointed it out and this is what it 
said; ñThe Lutheran Theological Seminary at Philadelphia.ò 
We both looked at each other and said ñyou know 
what?.....ò there was no need to finish the sentence. I was 
going to Seminary. 

(continued next page)  
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Next thing Tina tells me she is going to move to Dallas with 
a job. A few months later I was going there too. We spent 
three years in Flower Mound, Texas, until, you guessed 
ité..AGAINéGod called us to go to Wichita Falls, Texas! 
What? Where? Within a few months we were going to 
Wichita Falls ! Why?...Why? God called. I followed.( I 
learned my lesson when I went to collegeé.you donôt say 
ñNoò to Godôs call ).  We spent the last 14 years there un-
tiléé(you know whatôs coming)éésomething said just go 
ahead and check out the Northeastern Pennsylvania Syn-
od. See whatôs up with them. A few emails and a phone call 
later, I was going to the Bishopôs office there. From that 
point, things were going to move fast. Bishop said I was 
going to receive something in the mail upon our return to 
Texas. Next, I go to an interview with a call committee. 
Then I go to dinner with Mt. Zion Council. Then I go to con-
duct worship with this congregation. And thenééyou 
guessed itélife changed. Tina and I were going to accept 
your call. We were going to look for housing. We were go-
ing to move to Kutztown.  
  
Now I say all this because, along the way, there was minis-
try to be conducted. With all that GOING, there was that 
thing about how child-like a heart we sought to further the 
kingdom of God. That, my friends is a call that is issued to 
us all and it is irrevocable. Donôt think for a second that you 
will escape it. You wonôt. We canôt. He wonôt let us!  
 
GO forth into the world to serve God with gladness; be of 
good courage; hold fast to that which is good; render to no 
one evil for evil; strengthen the fainthearted; support the 
weak; help the afflicted; honor all people; love and serve 
God, rejoicing in the power of the Holy Spirit. 
 
The Spirit sends us forth to further the kingdom of God.  
 
GO ! 
 
Amen 
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A LETTER FROM YOUR COUNCIL PRESIDENT 

 
 

Greetings to the Congregation, 
 
Here we are in September already.  It's back-to-school 
time and the back-packs are already in use by most stu-
dents.  Hopefully it's back-to Sunday School time also.  
There are classes for all ages and many activities for the 
children to enjoy.  All parents surely want their children 
to learn about Jesus and His love for them! 
 
Council welcomes our new spiritual leader, Vicar Jere-
miah Heydt.  He has met with us and is currently en-
twined in his new position at Mt. Zion Lutheran.   
 
We now have several people who have fulfilled their 
term on council, so therefore we have vacancies to fill.  
If you would like to participate, please let us know.  Pray 
about it and see where it leads you. 
 
Thank you for all your cards and calls during my recent 
illness.  You were all very encouraging. 
 
          Sandy Newkirk 
          Council President 
 

 

 

 

ñThe Church can have light only as it 

is full of the Spirit, and it can be full only as the 

members that compose it are filled individually.ò 

      - A. W. Tozer 
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STATE OF THE PLATE 

Mt. Zionôs State of the Plate - June 2017 

I heard some feedback that people liked the information in my last arti-
cle in the May newsletter.  I will try to do this monthly, or quarterly at 
least so you have a good understanding of how important your attend-
ance and participation is to Mt. Zionôs financial well-being. 

During the month of June, our contributions totaled $7,316.93.  Our ex-
penses totaled $8,222.13.  Money was pulled from our money market to 
cover expenses.  We received no Thrivent Choice dollars in May or 
June. There were no unusual expenditures in June.  Please keep our 
success in your prayers. 

The carillon (church bell device) referenced in a previous article has 
been ordered.  We had money from a Memorial set aside for more than 
half and the balance will be covered by a generous and dedicated 
member who loves music.   

Thank you always for remembering the needs of Mt. Zion.  

Mt. Zionôs State of the Plate ï July 2017 

Another month of summer is over and my effort continues to keep you 
informed about the State of the Plate at Mt. Zion.  During the month of 
July, attendance was down as were contributions. There were 5 Sun-
days in July.  Contributions totaled $9,098.58 or an average of 
$1,819.72 per week.  The budget is based on $2,801.75 per week.  
Hence, $4,000 was transferred from the money market account to cov-
er the monthly expenses.  There were 3 payrolls in July.  The total of 
our expenses for July was $13,072.29.    

Again, no Thrivent Choice dollars were received in July.  I must impress 
upon all how important it is that your designations are made on a regu-
lar basis.   

One other item that should be mentioned is the more than $27,000 cur-
rently held for our stained-glass window renovation project.  We have 
invested much of this amount for growth. Yet, it is important to me that 
you are reminded of the importance of this project which will ultimately 
require over six figures for completion.  The stained glass is cracking 
and must be repaired, the windows must be sealed correctly, painted, 
and covered with storm windows to protect them permanently.  Your 
support of fund raisers like sandwich sales, dinners, and bazaars is 
greatly appreciated.  Donations can be specified for this project and will 
be added to this special account.   

Although I love the hot weather and long days, I am looking forward to 
the relief from worry about where and how our expenses will be met.   

     Always yours in Christ,  

     April Osterstock ï Treasurer 
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Restoration & Fundraising Committee News! 

Due to the success of the Garden Teamôs Sausage Sandwich 
Sale we have decided to hold one in our efforts to raise window 
restoration funding: 

Sausage Sandwich Sale 

Friday, September 8, from 4 to 7:00 PM 

Cost is $7.00 

Meal includes: Sausage on a roll with peppers, 
onions and sauce, a canned drink,                      

and a bag of chips. 

You can eat in or take out.  Please pre-order on                      
the sheet on the Conference Room table.   

Ask you neighbors, relatives, co-workers to help us with an order! 

Spaghetti Dinner 

Saturday, September 23, from 4 - 7:00 PM 

Adults $9.00 ï Children 4 to10 $4.00 ï Under 4 Free 

Dinner includes: Spaghetti with meatballs and sauce,     

   fresh salad bar, dinner roll, dessert, and beverage! 

Why stay at home and cook?    

    Come out and enjoy a delicious meal including 
our ever popular salad bar, and a selection of                  

delectable homemade desserts!!! 

Spend some time in fellowship with our Mt. Zion 
family and our community visitors. This bi-annual event is held to 
raise funds  for our ongoing stained glass window restoration 

project.                                 

   We hope to see you there!!!  

Rednerôs Save a Tape Program 
Bring your register receipts from any Rednerôs Grocery Store.  
You will need to have a Rednerôs Loyalty shopping card for the 
receipt to qualify.  We will receive a 1% cash back for the total 
of your receipt.  Put your receipts in the container on the table 
below the bulletin board. 
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Social Ministry Committee News: 

We continue to seek donations of small packages 
of baby wipes for our baby changing mat sewing 
project for the Nurse/Family Partnership program.   
For example, 40-count packages can be pur-
chased at Giant for 99Â and is the perfect size to fit 

into the pouch.  There is a box under the table in the rear of the 
sanctuary to put them in.  Also, there are some sewing projects 
available to be sewn at home if you are interested in doing so, they 
are in the Conference Room.  See Janice Clemmer or Sharon 
Billger for any questions you may have.  A blessing of the baby 
changing mats and burp cloths will be held as part of the worship 
service on Sunday, September 10, before they are given to Nurse/
Family Partnership. 
Our committee has been busy planning for this monthôs ELCA 
Godôs Work - Our Hands Service Day that will be held on     
Sunday, September 17.  We have planned activities for all ages.  
We will begin with our Fellowship Lunch after worship and then 
move on to the various activities.  See the article on the next page 
for the details. 

 From the Windy Hill Garden Team:  

As of August 17, we have harvested a total of           
676 pounds from our community garden, 

all of which was delivered to our local food banks. 

Help is needed to maintain the garden and harvest 
the vegetables at just the right time to deliver them as fresh as 
possible.  If you can help, even for an hour, please contact team 
leader, Janice Clemmer (610-683-7901) for the work schedule. 

 

Keep Your Information Current!  

We run reminders about keeping your e-mail address current in 
order to receive up-to-date information.      

We also want to remind you about keeping your pertinent infor-
mation current with the church as well.  Whenever you move or 
change your phone numbers, please remember to let us know as 
well.  Send the information by e-mail to mtzion6210@verizon.net 
or AOster43@verizon.net or call the office at 610-756-6210.      

       Thank you! 
 
 

mailto:mtzion6210@verizon.net
mailto:AOster43@verizon.net
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Godôs Work - Our Hands! 

Please join us on Sunday, September 17,  
for this ELCA Service Day. 

 
We will have our regular Fellowship Lunch after                          

our 10:15 AM worship service. 
 

The following activities will be available for your participation: 

 - Assembling Mission Quilts that will                  

              be sent to Lutheran World Relief. 
 

 

       - Collecting trash to clean the                

          roadsides near the church.     

          
                         

- The children will be coloring and decorating    
   cards that will be sent to our shut-in members     
   through the year. 
 

All needed supplies will be provided. 
 

We invite you to come out to Sunday School and/or church, enjoy 
the Fellowship Luncheon, and then spend the afternoon in service 

with your fellow Mt. Zion members. 
 

From the ELCA website: 

άDƻŘΩǎ ǿƻǊƪΦ hǳǊ ƘŀƴŘǎΦέ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ƛǎ ŀƴ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ 
ǿƘƻ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ 9ǾŀƴƎŜƭƛŎŀƭ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƛƴ !ƳŜǊƛŎŀ ς ƻƴŜ 
ŎƘǳǊŎƘΣ ŦǊŜŜŘ ƛƴ /ƘǊƛǎǘ ǘƻ ǎŜǊǾŜ ŀƴŘ ƭƻǾŜ ƻǳǊ ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǊΦ  

{ŜǊǾƛŎŜ ŀŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ ƻũŜǊ ŀƴ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ŦƻǊ ǳǎ ǘƻ ŜȄǇƭƻǊŜ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ 
Ƴƻǎǘ ōŀǎƛŎ ŎƻƴǾƛŎǝƻƴǎ ŀǎ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴǎΥ ǘƘŀǘ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ƭƛŦŜ ƛƴ WŜǎǳǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘΣ 
ŜǾŜǊȅ ŀŎǘ ƻŦ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜΣ ƛƴ ŜǾŜǊȅ Řŀƛƭȅ ŎŀƭƭƛƴƎΣ ƛƴ ŜǾŜǊȅ ŎƻǊƴŜǊ ƻŦ ƭƛŦŜΣ 
ƅƻǿǎ ŦǊŜŜƭȅ ŦǊƻƳ ŀ ƭƛǾƛƴƎΣ ŘŀǊƛƴƎ ŎƻƴŬŘŜƴŎŜ ƛƴ DƻŘΩǎ ƎǊŀŎŜΦ 

¸ƻǳ ǿƻǊƪ ŜǾŜǊȅ Řŀȅ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ŀ ōŜǧŜǊ ǇƭŀŎŜΦ      
[Ŝǘ ǳǎ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜ ŘƻƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ǿƻǊƪ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ƛƴ нлмтΗ 
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Worship & Music Committee 

September marks the return of our contempo-
rary worship services with music provided by  
our very own Praise Band.  We thank these   
musicians and vocalists for their time in prepar-
ing for these services.  Their musical selections 
certainly add to our worship experience! 

Celebrating the Reformation!!! 

In October we will celebrate the 500th Anniversary of the Refor-
mation on Sunday, October 15.  We will follow our Fellowship 
Lunch with activities for all ages.  Mark your calendar and plan to 
attend.  Watch for more information in next monthôs newsletter. 

 

Sunday, September 10 

This is Rally Day and  

the start of Mt. Zionôs                 

fall schedule of 

Sunday School @ 9:00 AM and Worship @ 
10:15 AM. 

  

Community Event!          

Commemorating The Reformation! 

The German Bible in America 

October 16, 2017 - 7 PM  

Location: State Theater 

Patrick Donmoyer 
Director of the Pennsylvania German Cultural Heritage Center 

Join with us as we consider the ongoing contributions of Lutherôs 
Bible in our American experience.  

For more information call St. Johnôs Lutheran Church,            
Boyertown at 610-369-1024 
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Attention Women of Mt. Zion! 

Itôs that time again, road trip!!!  Our September activity will 
be our Annual Womenôs Group Road Trip on Tuesday, 
September 26.  This year we will travel to Ottôs Exotic 
Plants, Schwenksville.  There we will see the seasonal 
and colorful Mum Mountain.  We will tour the tropical Con-
servatory House complete with a waterfall, a koi pond, palm 
trees, and huge ferns. 

We will then move on to AôDello Vineyard & Winery, Perkiome-
ville.  There we will eat our packed lunches on their patio and 
then have a wine tasting session with the owner. 

We will depart from Mt. Zion at 9 AM and expect to return by    
approximately 3 PM.   Donôt forget to bring your packed lunch!!! 

 
All women of Mt. Zion are invited to come along.   

 
Please call Sharon Billger at 610-682-7038 by Sunday,  
September 17, if you plan to participate so we know  

how many cars and drivers we will need.  In addition, the winery 
requests a group total a week prior for the tasting reservation. 
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September 2017 

                   PRAYER REMEMBERANCE 

Please remember the following persons in your weekly prayers. 
A card or a note of cheer would be greatly appreciated. 

Michael Berg, Bruce Bittner, Allen Button, Jean Cooper,      
Kathleen DeLmage,  Bill Dries, Patrick Florkowski, Vicky Free, 
Rosemarie Greth, Linda Grim, Cooper Hartz, Kelly Hartz, John 
Henderson, Mathew Keller, Ethan Kunkel, Barbara LaFrado,  
Paula Ligush, Wyatt Newhard, Sandy Newkirk, Della Noll, 
Sandy Norman, Keith Rohrbach, Michael Sakasitz,  

Stephanie Donner Schaeffer, Tanner Strick, Betty Zettlemoyer. 

Please remember our homebound members with                                
 a card to let them know you are thinking of them.  

  

THIS MONTHôS FEATURED MT. ZION VISITATIONS 

Myrtle & Harold Weisner     Pauline Berlin 
61 Commons Road   55 W. Daniel Road 
Kutztown, PA  19530  Kutztown, PA  19530 
 
Former member before she moved away, Judy Bossons, asked 
that we share with you her address and telephone number in 
case you wish to contact her: 

  Judy Bossons 
  Cedar View Apts - Apt # 717 
  4230 Dorney Park Road 
  Allentown, PA  18104 
  610-841-3727 
 

Attention Parents of Babies and Young Children 
The Nursery is available for your use.  The room is located in the 
rear of the sanctuary, the first room on the left side of the hall-
way, and contains a crib and changing table.  The Womenôs 
Group is taking care of maintaining the room on a regular ba-
sis.  Please use it as the need arises!  We appreciate your 
thoughtfulness in returning it to neat order. 
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       Local Shared Outreach Update 

The tally for our July Snack Cup collection for Friend, Inc.: 

 Pudding Cup Pks  -  13 Fruit Cup Pks             - 11 

 Jello Cup Pks        -    6 Applesauce Cup Pks  -  4      

For a total of 34 packages of snack cups. 

In addition, 3 cans of Pizza Sauce, 1 bag of Chocolate Baking 
Chips, 1 can of Parmesan Cheese, 2 bottles of Shampoo and      
2 bottles of Conditioner for a monthly total of 43 items. 

Our September focus items are: Canned Vegetables & Fruits 

We continue with Bethany Childrenôs Home, Womelsdorf, as the 
July/August/September quarter recipient. 

We received the following Thank you letter from Safe Berks: 

Dear Friends, 

SAFE Berks is staffed 24 hours per day, 7 days per week, and 
365 days per year to provide immediate shelter and basic neces-
sities to victims of domestic violence and sexual assault and their 
children.  The Safe House counselor/advocates provide support 
and connections to critical community resources to help our cli-
ents begin their journey to safety and self-fulfillment. 

In addition to providing the essentials of food and safe shelter to 
provide for the physical needs of individuals and families who 
have experienced domestic violence and sexual assault, SAFE 
Berks provides the following: 
¶ 24 Hour Crisis hotline in English and Spanish 
¶ Trauma-Informed counseling 
¶ Facilitated Connections to Critical resources 
¶ Legal Advocacy and Representation 
¶ Youth and Family Education and Advocacy 
¶ Cultural Competency and Education 
¶ Housing Advocacy 
¶ Community Education and Awareness 
¶ Nature Explore Garden 
¶ Safe Healing program for Child Victims of Sexual Assault 
¶ Lethality Assessment Project 

Thank you!  You have made a real difference in the lives of the 
women, men and children we serve.  Thank you once again for 
your donation from your ñJingle Projectò collection.  It means the 
world to us!     With gratitude, 

     Mary Kay Bernosky, CEO 
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September Service Calendar 

2017 
DATE 

SUNDAY 
ORDER OF 
WORSHIP 

WOR-
SHIP 
AS-
SIST    

HOLY 
COM-
MUNI
ON 

COMMENTS 

3-
Sept 

9:00 am 
13th Sunday    
of Pentecost  

ELW 10 Greg Yes Malotteôs Lordôs Prayer 

10-
Sept 

10:15 am 
14th Sunday    
of Pentecost 

ELW 10 
 

April Yes 

Rally Day & Return to 
10:15 AM Service 

Social Ministry Commit-
tee Baby Project Blessing 

17-
Sept 

10:015 am 
15th Sunday   
of Pentecost 

Contem-
porary 
Worship 

Jeff Yes 

Praise Band 
Fellowship 

Godôs Work Our Hands 
ELCA Service Day 

24-
Sept 

10:15 am 
16th Sunday   
of Pentecost 

ELW 10  
 

Greg Yes  

Church Fellowship Hour for September 
will also be the lunch for Godôs Work - Our Hands            

ELCA Service Day 

Fellowship is hosted by the   
Praise Band and the Finance and      
Evangelism Committees.  

Thank you! 
 

 
A Special Note of Thanks! 

The congregation and council thank Lilian Moyer  

for her 6 years of service as Mt. Zionôs Sexton.    

We wish her a very Happy Retirement! 
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Jean F. Dietrich, 83, passed away on Wednesday August 9, 

2017, in her home, surrounded by family members. She was 

married to Wayne W. Dietrich, who passed away in December 

2014. They had celebrated 60 years of marriage. 

Jean was born in Hamburg, Pa. and was the daughter of the late 

Albert J. and Fannie F. (Reppert) Miller. She was a 1952 gradu-

ate of Perry High School, Shoemakersville, and had obtained a 

beautician's license, which she held for many years. She was 

exposed to dairy farm life in her early married years and later, in 

addition to raising her family, was employed at various business-

es, lastly at Max's Thriftway Supermarket in Kutztown. 

Her hobbies included flower gardening, which she loved, cooking 
and baking traditional Pennsylvania Dutch foods, and shopping. 
She loved her family and friends. She was also a devoted mem-
ber of Mt. Zion Lutheran Church, Kutztown, where she participat-
ed in many church activities for over 40 years. 

She is survived by sons Stephen W. Dietrich, Bernville, and Ker-
ry L. Dietrich and his companion Gary G. Gilbert, East Green-
ville; sisters Arlene Leese, Reading, and Carolyn Balthaser, wife 
of J. Paul Balthaser, Bernville; brother, Nevin Miller, husband of 
Arlene, Fleetwood; and numerous nieces and nephews. 

In addition to her parents, she was predeceased by siblings Har-
old Miller, Miriam Evangelista, Pauline Klee and Donald Miller. 
Her four-legged feline companion Lexie also survives. 

Services were held on Tuesday, August 15, 2017, in Mt. Zion 
Lutheran Church.  Vicar Jeremiah T. Heydt officiated, with inter-
ment in the adjoining cemetery.  Memorial contributions may be 
made in her memory to Mt. Zion Lutheran Church.  Arrange-
ments were entrusted to the Robert S. Nester Funeral Home, 
New Tripoli, PA. 

Our prayers and sympathies are with the 
family and friends of Jean F. Dietrich who 
went to be with the Lord on August 9, 2017.  
May the message of the resurrection and the 
promise of Christ be of comfort for them. 
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 A Pastoral Message from Bishop Zeiser 

We are again confronted with horrible news (and pictures!) of death, 
mob violence, and bloody physical altercations as protests erupt in yet 
one more American city. The anger and profound social disruption in 
Charlottesville has deep roots in our history and is spilling into towns 
and cities across the U.S. Our nation faces considerable domestic un-
rest, while also faced with the prospect of a growing international nucle-
ar threat. 
We grow weary over the persistence of internal strife and conflict 
among the nations. It is vital, however, that we neither succumb to this 
weariness nor walk away in despair. Members of the Body of Christ are 
called to address the strife and conflict with boldness, confident that 
God is our refuge and strength, a very present help in trouble (Psalm 
46:1). 
We have all we need to address the strife and conflict. First, we have 
the ministry and teachings of the Risen Jesus. This gospel stands in 
judgment of voices calling for white supremacy, spewing racist messag-
es, promulgating fascist ideologies, and speaking belligerent threats as 
if massive death and destruction were inconsequential in the face of a 
nationôs sovereignty. The church that gathers in Jesusô name must op-
pose movements stirred by such voices, and proclaim in word and deed 
the message of justice and peace inherent in Jesusô voice. 
Second, we have the wealth of scriptural witness to Godôs intention that 
we do justiceélove kindness, andéwalk humbly with God (Micah 6:8). 
This witness provides a deep reservoir of spiritual insight into Godôs 
desire for the nations. The three admonitions recorded in Micah create 
a multi-faceted summons to which God calls us as we live day-to-day. 
Justice, kindness, and humility stand in stark contrast to belligerence, 
bigotry, and supremacy. 
Third, we have places where we together and for the sake of faith-
fulness can explore Godôs word, pray for clarity, converse about our 
fears and hopes, come to terms with our differences about difficult 
issues, and sing songs of hope and discipleship. Our church build-
ings can serve not only as places where our members gather in 
times of strife and conflict for repentance and renewal, but also as 
community gathering spots where those who have no safe place for 
communal discernment can gather. 
In these days of social unrest and global conflict, God calls us in 
Holy Baptism to a public witness in which we care for others and the 
world God made, and work for justice and peace. It is a witness that 
has not always been the greatest strength of Lutherans in northeast-
ern Pennsylvania. Nonetheless, by our baptism into the death and 
resurrection of Jesus Christ, we are up to the challenge. I am confi-
dent that you will rise to that challenge for Jesusô sake. 

       In Christ,   Bishop Samuel Zeiser 

mailto:bishop@nepsynod.org
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Happy   
Birthday ! 

1-Sept    Vasilia Hinkle 

1-Sept  Kenneth Sanner 

2-Sept Tammy Miller 

3-Sept Ian Reinhard 

4-Sept Bryan Keller 

5-Sept Elaine Zeigler 

6-Sept Mackenzy Trievel 

8-Sept Andrew Frederick 

9-Sept Melissa Keller 

9-Sept Katelyn OôNeill 

13-Sept Maria Meigio 

15-Sept Susan Stemko 

15-Sept Nichole Miller 

15-Sept Daniel Snyder 

16-Sept Stacey Russo 

16-Sept Jayda Rutherford 

17-Sept Sarah OôNeill 

17-Sept Harper Langston 

19-Sept David Kistler 

19-Sept Zachory Russo 

20-Sept Elsie Majka 

20-Sept Weston Knutsen 

23-Sept Michael Gubich 

23-Sept Steven Rettstadt 

23-Sept Samuel Horwath 

23-Sept Frank Fritzinger 

26-Sept Amanda Gubich 

27-Sept Gregory Schappell 

27-Sept Joshua Weist 

27-Sept Rachel Fegley 

27-Sept Alexis Stemko 

30-Sept Paul Miller 

   Happy    
Anniversary ! 

Note: Individuals celebrating 
Birthdays and Anniversaries are 
remembered in the intercessory 
prayers of the congregation at 
Sunday Worship prior to the date 
of their birthday or anniversary. 

09/01/2002  Jennifer & Jody Klinger 

09/10/1983  Lorraine & Joey Arndt 

09/12/2009  Kristin & Kyle Kohler 

09/18/2004  Tiffany & Shawn Losito 

09/18/2010  Gwen & Ryan Dietrich 

09/20/2003  Denise & Daniel Snyder 

09/22/1973  Debra & Kenny Dietrich 

09/22/2007  Stefanie & Brandon Scholl 

09/23/1995  Melissa & Bryan Keller 
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 Sept 3 9:00 AM 

Acolyte Andrew Frederick 

Greeters Janice & Kenneth Clemmer 

Lector Michelle Batz 

Ushers Church Council 

Comm. Asst. Michelle Batz, Diane Laub 

Flowers Michele Morstatt in memory of my sister Shannon McCarroy. 

Bulletins Sue Stemko in memory of son, Sean, & in honor of grandson, 
Drewôs 14th birthday. 

Sept 10 10:15AM 

Acolyte Dominick Pizzelanti 

Greeters Sharon & Martin Billger 

Lector Jennifer McAteer 

Ushers Sharon & Martin Billger, Volunteers 

Comm. Asst. Diane & Edward German 

Flowers Jean Wetzel in memory of loved ones and husband Ernest. 

Bulletins Jean Wetzel in memory of loved ones and husband Ernest. 

Sept 17 10:15 AM 

Acolyte Briahna Batz 

Greeters Cheryl & Dale Bond 

Lector Dale Bond 

Ushers  Cheryl & Dale Bond, Volunteers 

Comm. Asst. Cheryl Bond, Nancy Miller 

Flowers Melissa Langston in celebration of Harperôs 2nd birthday. 

Bulletins April Osterstock in celebration of husband Earlôs birthday. 

Sept 24 10:15 AM 

Acolyte Ryan Morstatt 

Greeters Diane & Doug Gaumer 

Lector Sharon Billger 

Ushers Diane & Doug Gaumer, Volunteers 

September Worship Service Support 
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Sept 24 10:15 AM   

Comm. Asst. Sharon & Martin Billger 

Flowers Melissa & Bryan Keller in celebration of their 22nd wedding 
anniversary. 

Bulletins Melissa & Bryan Keller in celebration of their 22nd wedding 
anniversary. 

September Worship Service Support continued 

Upcoming September Events!  

Labor Day - Office Closed 
Monday, September 4 

 

Sausage Sandwich Sale 
Friday, September 8 
See page 7 for details. 

 

Rally Day and the start of Sunday School 
and return to regular worship time 

Sunday, September 10 
Sunday School for all ages at 9 AM 

Worship with Holy Communion at 10:15 AM                        
including Social Ministry Committee Baby Project Blessing 

See pages 8 & 10 for details. 

 
ELCA Godôs Work - Our Hands Service Day 

and Fellowship Sunday 
Sunday, September 17 

See pages 8, 9, & 16 for details.  

 
Spaghetti Dinner 

Saturday, September 23 
See page 7 for details. 

 
Womenôs Group Annual Road Trip 

Tuesday, September 26 
See page 11 for details.  
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Outdoor Movie Night Update 
We had 37 people in attendance, including members of Mt. Zi-
on, New Jerusalem Zion UCC, and Friedenôs, as well as others 
from our community. It was a cool evening, sweatshirts and 
jackets were needed!   The movie and refreshments were en-
joyed by all in attendance.  Thank you to those who helped: 

- Projectionist:  Matt Dietrich 

- Assembled and set up the big screen: Martin Billger, Doug 
Dietrich, Ed German, and Bryan Keller.   

- Refreshments servers: Helen Wessner, Diane German &    
Vicar Heydt.  Also, Paula Dietrich for helping to haul supplies. 
In addition, thank you to the Mt. Zion families who stayed to 
help with tear down and clean up.  Sharon C. Billger 
 

Can You Help? 

We are looking for someone to take over the position of Mt. Zionôs 
Financial Secretary.  Diane Laub will be stepping down as of  
December 31, 2017.  If you would like to serve in this way please 
contact any of our Council Officers: Sandy Newkirk, Matt Dietrich, 
or Jenn McAteer.  If you would like more information on what 
tasks are involved please see Diane.  

óTaufscheinô Baptismal Certificates for Sale 

The East Berks Mission District has   
offered each congregation a memory 
making baptismal certificate as a fund 
raiser.  This beautiful certificate was  
designed by local artist John Bond and 
comes matted and ready for completion 
and framing. They are available with dif-
ferent mat colors, pink, blue, and neutral.   
Mt. Zion has a few available and is offer-
ing them at cost of $6.00 each (cost + 
postage fee) or you can add any addi-
tional amount that will go towards the 
Window Restoration Project.  

Additional quantities can be purchased if 
our supply is depleted.  Contact April 
Osterstock for purchase and make 
checks payable to Mt. Zion Lutheran 
Church. 
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Mt. Zion Lutheran Church Purpose Statement 

 Godôs purpose for our congregation is to commit    
 ourselves to learn and to spread Godôs Word and  
 to serve others. 
 

Guiding Principles 

 Jesus is Lord and Savior 

 Seek to be in relationship with God 

 Ensure that everyone is welcome 

 Encourage generosity toward others 

 Live the faith 

 

    We are in need of volunteers for the   

    Altar Guild.  Please consider serving  

    in this important ministry here at      

    Mt. Zion.  Contact Helen Wessner if    

    you are interested or have any      

    questions on what is involved.            
          

       Thank you. 
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